
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SOUTH BETHANY POLICE DEPARTMENT 

 

 

Chief of Police Monthly Report for October 2022 

 

Police Officer Recruit Matthew Boyd has successfully completed his first month of 
training at the Dover Police Academy.  

I completed a three-day advanced police instructor course which will enhance or in 
house department training. This course tuition and travel costs was funded with a law 
enforcement grant. 

The department is currently reviewing applications for one vacant police officer position.  

Two officers were sick and out of service for a week each after testing positive for 
COVID. Both officers have fully recovered and are back to full duty.  

 

During the month of October, the South Bethany Police Department responded to 6 
complaints and calls for service.   

 

• 4 Medical Assist 

• 1 Theft 

• 1 Welfare Check 

• Missing Person (located) 
 

Traffic Report: 

 

• A total of 36 traffic tickets were issued: 
32 speeding, 3 “others”  

• 6 warnings were issued for minor traffic violations  

 

   

 


